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A f rican Rhino Specialist Gro u p

i n i t i at ive is the SADC rhino programme of
wh i ch the specialist group is a consortium part-
n e r. Led by the SADC Wi l d l i fe Sector Te ch n i-
cal Coord i n ation Unit, this Italian funded
p rogramme will provide considerable support
for rhino conservation in the southern A f ri c a n
region over the next three ye a rs .

While committed to supporting all ra n ge
s t ates to stabilise their rhino populations and to
a ch i eve a growth rate of at least 5% per ye a r,
special attention will be focussed on Camero o n
and D.R. of Congo wh e re there is a cri t i c a l
need for surv ival plans to be developed and im-
p l e m e n t e d, and also Tanzania and Ke nya. We
will also continue to rev i ew and rate rhino pro j-
ects for pri o rity status on request from major
d o n o rs. In May 2000, our largest meeting ye t
(>50 participants) will be held in Lake Man-
ya ra National Pa rk , Tanzania; after wh i ch a
small specialist team will visit Ngo ro n go ro
C rater and the Selous Game Reserve at the in-
v i t ation of the Wi l d l i fe Div i s i o n .

The ge n e rous financial support of the
AfRSG secre t a ri at and its activities by the
Wo rld Wide Fund for Nat u re, the Intern at i o n a l
Rhino Fund, the UK’s Dep a rtment of the Env i-
ro n m e n t , the European Commission and the
US Fish and Wi l d l i fe and State Dep a rtment is
grat e f u l ly ack n ow l e d ge d.

M a rtin Bro o k s , C h a i r

A Brief Synopsis of A c t ivities 
D u ring 1997–1999 and 
F u t u re Plans
A f rican rhinos now collective ly number ove r
11 000 for the fi rst time since 1984, after bl a ck
rhino nu m b e rs bottomed out at about 2,500 be-
t ween 1992-1995. However the status of the
n o rt h e rn white rhino and we s t e rn bl a ck rhino
remain ab s o l u t e ly critical at below 30 and 20
animals re s p e c t ive ly.

M e m b e rs of the A f rican Rhino Specialist
G roup (AfRSG) have contri buted to the deve l-
opment of a number of national plans and
s t rat egi e s , and the Continental Action Plan has
been completed and is due for publ i c ation in
e a rly 2000. Members attended the CITES
C O P.10 in Zimbab we in 1997 and have been
i nvo l ved in the ongoing process of deve l o p i n g
i n d i c at o rs for rhino conservation success; and
a ve ry successful AfRSG meeting was held in
Namibia in Ap ril 1998 at wh i ch nu m e rous is-
sues we re discussed and strat egies deve l o p e d. 

Good progress is being made with the rhino
h o rn fi n ge rp rinting pro j e c t , wh e re horn from as
m a ny as possible of the key and import a n t
A f rican rhino populations is being analy s e d. A
suite of techniques are being assessed to deter-
mine the most cost-effe c t ive ap p ro a ch for de-
t e rmining the source location of horn , wh i ch
has ap p l i c ation in law enfo rcement and any
p o s s i ble future legal tra d e : results are ex p e c t e d
in Ja nu a ry 2000. Another ex t re m e ly ex c i t i n g


